TOWN OF GREENSBORO
Meeting Minutes
August 1, 2022

1. Call to order

President Mikel Knepley called to order the regular meeting of the Town of Greensboro
at 6:30PM on August 1, 2022, at Greensboro Community Building,.

II. Attendees

The following board members were present for the meeting: President Mikel Knepley;
Clerk-Treasurer, Rayann Knepley; Board Member, Michael Dawson; Board Member,
Ralph Chesher.

The following community members/others were present for the meeting: Linda
Bowling, Rex Jones, Mary Adkins, Larry Adkins, Misty and Jason Clark (and their
daughter), Jennifer and Chuck Smith,

Greensboro Police Department; Paul McGann, Jr., Deputy Chief of Police; David
Howe, Officer; Rosa Aguilera, Officer

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting
Minutes from the June meeting were read and same were approved by the board.
July meeting was canceled so there were no meeting minutes to review and approve.
IV. Open issues

1. Paving/Patching Roads: Paving is complete. Grant recertification for North side
has been submitted. Town portion approximately $37,000. Possible send a letter
requesting donations/pledges. Party with Kevin Stonerock (summer sometime).
Greensboro Methodist Church would like to work with the community to have a

party.

2. Police Department update. Chief is out and will be back this month. Month of
June 149 patrol hours, 52 admin hours, 89 traffic stops, 71 warnings and 53
business checks (churches, community buildings, etc.).

Month of July: 95 traffic stops, 18 tickets, 77 warnings, 66 business checks, 151
patrol hours, 32 training hours, and 58 admin hours. Still working on town
attorney,



9.

AAID will help purchase equipment and funding for training in exchange for
working with them.

National Night Out - September 17, 2022, 3:00PM to 7:00PM. Spoke with
Greensboro Fire Dept willing to support. Still being planned out. Bounce houses,
water balloon fights, auctions, vendors, possible radio stations, etc. Greensboro
Women’s Auxiliary will be open to help out.

Community Center was left unsecure on 07/25/2022. Secured building.
Investigated an issue at Mt. Lawn. Suspicious person.

911 Board Meeting: September sometime. Unsure as to whether it is a public
meeting.

Greensboro Community Fund. Board spoke with Kylie. She has $400 in the fund.
We are still trying to work through finding a time to actually meet with her. She is
not to put up any of the bulletin boards or pantries until she speaks to us.

Southside of High Street — possible flaws. Representative from Midwest Paving
will be out this week. Waiting on engineer to get back to us. Emailed Midwest
again to check on status,

Parks Board: Appoint a new board to begin working on improvements around the
building. Benches may be donated. Jason Clark will check into getting them,
Possibly bring the equipment closer and more together. Possibility to add a garden
center and/or ball diamond back behind park.

Clerk-Treasurer. Contact Rayann if you would like to take over, Submit my
resignation to Henry County Clerk, They will appoint.

Bush covering stop sign/reduce speed sign. Still needs to be done.

Dead End sign at S. High Street and E Main Street. Town will move the dead in
sign up higher.

Ordinances. Still working on.

V. New business

1.

Board President makes a motion that there will be no more bailing behind the
playground. Board approves 3-0.

- Alleyway between 150 and 160 is being blocked by vehicles. Officers need a map

so that they can enforce the no parking/blocking,




3. Town drain on West Main Street has collapsed. Needs formed up and a grate
added up.

4. Weeds around Sneed’s garage are high, and there is junk. Board president wil
give him a call.

5. Chuck Smith would like (o vacate the alleyway between himself, and Linda Cleek
would need to seek attorney/help closing the alleyway.

President adjourned the meeting at 7:38PM.

utes Submitted:
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